Mr Rebin Mohammed

Ref: SRU:277026 Date: 11/10/2023

Mr Shaun Rackley
Licensing & Public Protection
Town Hall
Castle Circus
Torquay
Devon
TQ1 3DR

Dear Mr Shaun Rackley

Thank you for your letter dated 05/10/2023 regarding the case reference above, and the speeding camera on 16/04/2023.

I would like to confirm to you that on my previous email or letter I did mention to you that was not on my taxi license. I have also said to you that he never been on my insurance policy as he has his own comprehensive insurance.

I have also mentioned on my previous letter that I have made a mistake of not removing my taxi plate on the car.

I have told you the truth that on that day I worked before the incident, I Started not feeling well while I was on the road and I went home and went in bed and my Mrs wanted to do some food shopping and I could not help to drive again or get out of bed that why our friend help us, the next day I did not work for like 3 days I stayed in and I could not get out in bed, I have mention this to you before.

All I can tell you Mr S Rackley, this was a mistake I made for not taking off my taxi license as I was very ill.

I look forward to hearing from soon.

Many thanks

Mr Rebin Mohammed